

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 21 FEBRUARY 2008


CROS.36/08
CUMBRIA WIDE PROPERTY REVIEW

The Director of Development Services (Mrs Elliot) submitted report DS.22/08 updating Members on progress with the joint work to review operational property assets with the County Council and other public sector agencies.

Mrs Elliot outlined in some detail the background to the matter, together with the arrangements now in place and next steps.  A provisional date of 6 March 2008 had been set for the first meeting of the Brampton project board which Mrs Elliot would attend.

On the issue of Member involvement, Mrs Elliot undertook to attend the Committee and provide regular updates (the next update being in April/May 2008).

In considering the report Members raised the following issues and observations:

(a) A Member asked why the City Council had been the only district to sign up at the initial phase.

Mrs Elliot explained that the benefits of working with the County Council to look at the use of operational property assets had been recognised, together with the importance of trying to improve public access points.  A single commitment of £20,000 had been made to enable some initial baseline work to be done.

(b) Certain Members expressed concern that this was the first time they had heard of the pilot projects in Longtown and Brampton, as a result of which they were unaware of the associated objectives, costs, locations, etc. A Member further questioned the implications for the Local Asset Vehicle.

In response Mrs Elliot outlined the background, commenting that when considering public access for services it made sense to work with the County Council.  No proposal was currently on the table for a single access point for the City Centre.    

The County Council had invited the City Council to join the project and Officers considered that there was merit in doing so.  A joint report was submitted to the County Council Cabinet on 9 October 2007 and to the City Council’s Executive on 22 October 2007 who agreed to progress further with the work, commencing with pilot projects in Longtown and Brampton.

The Rural Support Officer, together with an Officer from Community Services, acted as a pivot for the cascading of information.  The project plan was a tool for project management and Mrs Elliot was happy to share that with Members.  There needed to be linkage between this work and the Local Asset Vehicle, although she pointed out that the work with the County Council was about operational assets while the feasibility work on the appropriateness for Carlisle of a Local Asset Vehicle or individual Joint Ventures was focussed primarily on non operational investment assets.

The next report to Committee would include details of the initial activities and service requirements.

A Member expressed the hope that the County Council would engage similarly when looking at the Belah School site.  Although supportive of the work in Brampton and Longtown, he would be concerned if that were undertaken at the exclusion of work on public assets within the City. 

(c) Members of the Committee had a broad knowledge base on areas such as social and health care and could have made a valuable input before decisions were made regarding the pilot projects.  Bearing in mind the vacancy management arrangements, it was important that Members knew that sufficient capacity existed within the authority to follow through on policy decisions. 


The need for a clear strategic policy governing Member involvement in and development of such initiatives was emphasised, with the hope that would be addressed at an early date.  Such a policy would provide Officers with clear ground rules under which to work.

(d) The anticipated business benefits identified at section 1.4 of the report should be linked to the City Council’s priorities.

(e) In response to a question (section 4.4), Mrs Elliot explained that it was important to recognise that physical works could take years to complete.

RESOLVED – (1) That progress to date be noted.

(2) That the Executive be advised that:

(i)  The Committee had major concerns at the implementation of the Cumbria Wide Property Review as outlined above.

(ii) The need for a clear strategic policy governing Member and Officer involvement in such initiatives should be addressed as a matter of urgency.

(3) That the Director of Development Services be requested to submit a detailed report to the April meeting of the Committee, followed by regular reports thereafter.







